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June’s campout was at Riverway RV Resort in Llano, Tx.   It is a rather new campground located on the Llano River. 
 
  This was a very nice beautiful campground.  We look forward to going there again. 
Everyone was so pleased when Dan and Kathy arrived.  This was Kathy’s first trip since her surgery.  She looked 

wonderful and was happy to be out and about.  We wish her the best and hope she will feel 100% soon. 
 
Carlton and Joann arrived in their brand new trailer which triggered many tours.  It was very beautiful and we wish many 

memorable and happy trips for them in the future. 
 
Each day the usual games began while some toured the town of Llano and others went fishing in the Llano River.  Carlton 

went walking with Jordan in the river but only Jordan came out dry. Luckily Joann caught it on video so check it out on 

the Lone Star Scout Facebook page. 
 
Friday Karen’s family, the Winns, catered our dinner with BBQ beef, chicken, potato salad, beans  and all the trimmings 

including peach cobbler for dessert.  Everything was very delicious and the beef was so tender you could cut it with a 

fork.  Joe, Jim, Pat and Joe Aaron, thank you for preparing this wonderful meal. Many thanks to Karen for her hard work 

arranging it. 
 
After Friday’s BBQ meal, our hosts the Slatons and the Cornells led the group in a game of bingo. Thanks to our hosts for 

a fun time enjoyed by all. 
 
Saturday evening’s potluck was again a huge success followed by the usual games.  Thank you all you wonderful cooks. 
 
Sunday morning, our hosts treated us to sausage, biscuits, gravy and fruit to send us on our way home.  Jo, Curtis, 

Margaret and Leo, thank you again for being such wonderful hosts. 
 
Happy June birthdays go to Mary Taylor, Pat Webb, Joe Wolfe, Nona and Robert Bratten, Margaret Slaton. 
 
Happy June wedding anniversaries go to Larry and Jerry Sellars, Guy and Frances Turner, Daniel and Kathy Gabriel, Jack 

and Sharon Roden, John and Janice Hickman and Larry and Tommie Brooks. 
 
Next month’s rally will be at Top of the Hill RV in Boerne, Tx.,  July 9 through 12. 
 
Friday night, July 10, there will be a 50

th
 wedding anniversary party for Kathy and Dan  Gabriel, Jack and Sharon Roden, 

Joe and Janell Wolfe  and Charlie and Janice Burns.  The Gabriel family will cater the BBQ meal. 
 
Saturday night, July 11, Ted Kennett will prepare fajitas and the club members are asked to bring the sides and desserts. 
 
Hope to see you next month at all the festivities, 
Janice Shadrock, Reporter 
 
 


